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Learning Focus:
The school year has started smoothly and
approx. 1520 students and 40 International
students are already into the learning cycle
across the college. Priorities remain focussed on
learning and wellbeing, establishing rapport
with students and building connections. Staff
have already undertaken several Professional
Learning sessions focussed on knowing our
students and how they learn as well as shared
strategies on building rapport and confidence
in students.

The whole school assembly held on Wednesday
February 19 provided the college with the
opportunity to come together as a welcome but
also to acknowledge our college leaders and
further set the expectations for the upcoming
year.

The year 7 cohort has settled well and feedback
from families has been appreciative and
thankful for the smooth transition.

College Values: 
Respect -Resilience -Achievement
A brief reminder of our college values, as
determined by students, families and staff. In
this month’s newsletter our focus is on
RESPECT.

Respect means valuing ourselves and others as
human being and treating everyone
accordingly. Being respectful of other people
and ourselves and our community is an
important value. Showing respect means
interacting with and treating everyone as we
would treat ourselves. 

70th Birthday Celebratrions
A diary reminder for everyone! The College will
be celebrating its 70th birthday in 2024. A
special open day will be held in honour of this
event.  

Barry Ring and the Heritage group have put a
lot of effort into organisation the 70th birthday
celebrations for the College.  

The college will be open from 12-4pm on the
day and activities will include displays and
college tours.

Details below:
When: Saturday March 16th, 2024
Where: Ringwood Secondary College
Time: 12-4pm



Congratulations to the Class of 2023!
Ringwood Secondary College is pleased to
highlight the following results for the Class of
2023:

College Dux: Hao (Betty ) G - ATAR 98.85
14% of eligible students received an ATAR
above 90, placing them in the top 10% in the
state.
33% of eligible students received an ATAR
above 80, placing them in the top 20% in the
state.
50% of eligible students received an ATAR
above 70, placing them in the top 30% in the
state.

Congratulations must be forwarded to all
students who have completed their senior school
studies, whether in the VCE or VCE-VM pathway.

Satria A, who completed year 12 in 2023
received the Young Citizen of the Year
award for his passion and dedication
towards advocating for disability rights. 

He has worked hard to raise awareness and
understanding of the challenges faced by
young people with a disability within the
school community at Ringwood Secondary
College.

Satria’s active involvement in the student-
led Ringwood Activists for Disability (RAD)
group and presentations delivered to
students have challenged misconceptions
about people with a disability and
promoted the importance of inclusiveness.

Young Citizen of the Year



Congratulations to Jasmine L, who has been
selected to screen their VCE Media film as part
of Top Screen 2024 at ACMI and Top Designs
2024 at Melbourne Museum.

Top Screen and Top Designs are annual events
coordinated by the Victorian Curriculum and
Assessment Authority (VCAA) in partnership
with ACMI and Museums Victoria respectively.
These events display outstanding film and
design works made by VCE and VCE VET
students from schools across the state.

This year, only 14 VCE Media films were selected
for the Top Screen program from over 350
applications. Selected works exempmlify the
innovation, skill and creativity that can be
achieved with VCE Media. An outstanding
achievement for Jasmine.

SWIMMING SPORTS

Congratulations to ‘Frazer’ on their win at the
College swimming carnival. An amazing day was
had by all. Great atmosphere, great costumes,
singing, dancing and even swimming! Well
done to the organising team.

PREFECT INDUCTION

Congratulations to the prefect and leadership
team who were inducted into their roles in front
of families and friends earlier this week. These
leaders all model the college values, possess a
strong degree of self awareness, credibility,
relationship building skills and have a shared
passsion for community and action. I wish them
all the very best for the upcoming year.

COMMUNICATION IN AN EMERGENCY
A reminder to families to ensure that their
contact details are current. The college accesses
parent contacts using the Compass portal and
issues alerts as required. It is important that
families take the time to log onto the portal and
update all details including emergency
contacts. If you require assistance, please
contact the college on 9870 2002.

ATTENDANCE - It’s not OK to be away!!

A reminder to parents of the imprtance of
regular attendance at school. Daily attendance
is important for all children and young people
to succeed in education and to ensure they
don’t fall behind both socially and
developmentally.

School participation maximises life
opportunities for children and young people
by providing them with education and
support networks

School helps children to develop important
skills, knowledge and values that set them
up for further learning and participation in
their community

School helps them to make the most of life
opportunities

Children and young people who regularly
attend school and complete Year 12, or an
equivalent qualification have:

            - better health outcomes
            - better employment outcomes
            - higher incomes across their lives

Research confirms there is a strong link
between poor attendance and adverse
students outcomes like:

            - early school leaving
            - poverty
            - substance use
            - unemployment
            - negative health outcomes

Please remember to contact the school on 9735
1133 if your child is absent from school.

Rosina Fotia, Principal

VCE Media Top Designs 2024



The year has begun strongly and not even the
storm in the 3rd week of Term 1 which left us
without power, internet and phone access for
most of the day, dampened the sense of
challenge to get through the day as best as
possible. Staff and students showed resilience
and respect as our community helped one
another to navigate the power outage and the
lack of technology which we take for granted.
Well done to all.

Our whole school assembly and year level
assemblies communicated a number of key
messages which support the establishment of
an orderly learning environment and the
enactment of our values to keep us all safe and
productive. A number of positive comments
from new staff and new students came our way:
new teacher ‘This is the best start to a school
year I have had,’ new student ‘I like it here.’ It is
up to all in the community to live the high
expectations and standards we set ourselves.
We thank parents in supporting our uniform
policy which can be found on the college
website.

Students in the Middle School have made a
positive start to the year. They are aware of their
responsibilities in being good citizens and ready
to learn and have many of their classes in the
beautiful new STEM building. We look forward
to working with the Middle School student
leaders on projects which involve and engage
our learners. All Middle School enquiries are to
go to our dedicated  Middle School team: Rhett
Jordan, Head of Middle School, Hannah
Wertheim and Sam Woolard, Year 9 Co-
ordinators, Deb Price and Eric Yeap, Year 10 Co-
ordinators.

MOBILE PHONE BAN
A reminder that the Department of Education
has in place a mobile phone ban that requires
students who bring mobiles phones to school to
have them switched off and securely put away
during school hours. The department is
requiring all schools to ensure this ban is in
place and enforced from the start of the 2024
school year. The ban applies equally to all
government schools right across the state. This
helps ensure that school is a learning
environment free from unnecessary distractions
and disruptions. By ensuring mobile phones are
kept away at recess and lunch times, students
can interact with each other face-to-face,
without the distractions and social pressures
that mobile phones can cause. We ask for the
support of all our families, staff and students in
continuing to support the implementation of
this policy in our school.

FURTHER INFORMATION
Exceptions: 
For a small number of students with particular
health needs, an exception to the policy may be
granted. Please contact your child’s Head of Sub
School if you would like to discuss this.

Assistant Principals
Emergencies: 
In the event of an emergency or if you need to
immediately contact your child, we ask that
families contact the school office who will pass
on a message as required.

School mobile phone policy: A copy of our
school’s local mobile phone policy, which
implements the government’s mobile policy in
line with our local context, is available on our
college website.

If you have further questions, please contact the
administration office.

The life of the college is vibrant and this is
reflected in the myriad of clubs that students
can be involved in to have fun and to make
friends. Our prefects have announced
opportunities for sports, performing arts, music
throughout the year.

I had the privilege of supervising the
Intermediate Boys and Girls volley ball
Interschool competition and witnessed the best
qualities in our students, fairness, team work
and genuine happiness to be involved. While we
congratulate all students who participated, we
announce that the Intermediate Boys and Girls
A Teams are set to play in the Regional Finals.
Well done to the students, their coaches and to
Ms Wertheim and Mr Wall who were there on
the day.

The recent Music Recruitment Night showcased
the increasing number of students who would
like to be part of the Instrumental Music
program. It is wonderful to see and we
encourage students to read the Daily Dispatch
to find out what is on offer every day. Should
parents like to join the Music Association, please
email Rae Sedegreen to express their interest
rsedergreen@ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au

Eleni Stathatos, Assistant Principal

mailto:rsedergreen@ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au


College Policies, including Child Safety and
Wellbeing

College policies are available from the college
website under the ‘About Us’ menu or can be
accesses using the following link:
https://www.ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au/about-
us/publications-and-policies/
 
Our child safety and wellbeing policies outline
the measures and strategies the college has in
place to support, promote and maintain the
safety and wellbeing of our students. 

These include the college’s:

Child Safety and Wellbeing Policy
Child Safety Code of Conduct
Child safety Responding and Reporting
Obligations Policy and Procedure 
Complaints Policy
Student Wellbeing and Engagement Policy
Bullying Prevention Policy
Volunteers Policy 
Visitors Policy 
Digital Learning Policy

The Victorian Government announced new
Child Safe Standards to further strengthen child
safety across organisations, including schools.
The new standards recognise the critical
importance of families and the broader school
community in maintaining and promoting child
safety and wellbeing. 

Ringwood Secondary College has reviewed and
updated our child safety policies and
procedures to ensure they meet the
requirements of the new standards. The college
is committed to continuous improvement in our
approach to child safety and wellbeing and
welcomes feedback from families and members
of our school community on ways we can
further strengthen our child safety policies,
procedures and practices. 

If you have any suggestions, comments or
questions, please contact Tony Stirling,
Assistant Principal. 
Road safety around the college

LEVEL CROSSING REMOVAL
The temporary road closure due to the Bedford
Road level crossing removal has caused
changes to road and pedestrian traffic around
the college.

There is increased pedestrian traffic in
Rosewarne Lane and families are reminded
about the importance of safety and patience if
using the lane. Drivers must be considerate and
safe by using the designated areas in the lane
to turn vehicles around to exit.

Families are strongly encouraged not to use
Rosewarne Lane and to drop off and pick up
their children at another pre-arranged place.
This could be further down Bedford Road or
getting students to cross over Bedford Road
using pedestrian crossings. 

Assistant Principals

Assistant Principals

Maroondah Council’s school crossing safety tips
include: 

Allowing enough time for your child to get to
the school gate safely. 
Obeying all traffic control signs and the
directions of the school crossing supervisor.
Planning with your child as to when and
where they can be picked up or dropped off
safely. Find locations where it is safe to get
out of the car and cross the road.
Crossing at a supervised school crossing
even if it is further away.
Never calling a child from across the road.

The college thanks families for their cooperation
in ensuring a safe environment for our students
and other members of the local community. 

Tony Stirling, Assistant Principal

Our students have settled into 2024
magnificently. Led by their teachers, predictable
routines and expectations have been
established to ensure each lesson is valued
because every lesson matters. 

A key focus in Term 1 is on arriving ready to
learn: on time, with the correct materials,
devices fully charged and an “can do” attitude.
Having a copy of the timetable on the back of
laptop/iPad and inside the door of lockers helps
students know what materials are required and
get to the right place at the right time. 

This commitment to learning is an important
habit that readies each student to show respect
for themselves, for others and for their learning.
It is useful for students to have a copy of their
timetable at home to help them be organised. 

To help this happen, the opening Bounce
lessons had students organise their lockers,
timetables and set some new goals. Setting
such routines helps student create a sense of
pride in their own hard work which helps their
learning confidence grow. Fundamentally, these
routines help craft a positive learning
community where we can see, hear and feel the
school values of respect, resilience and
achievement in every classroom. 

https://www.ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au/about-us/publications-and-policies/
https://www.ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au/about-us/publications-and-policies/
https://ccyp.vic.gov.au/news/new-child-safe-standards-start-in-victoria-on-1-july-2022-to-better-protect-children/


The 6 positive learning behaviours are centred
around the 3 college values which students
should as a focus in every lesson. These 6
behaviours will also be the focus of the week 8
progress reports which will be used as a focus in
parent-student-teacher interviews which will
take place during the last week of this term.

When reflecting on the start of 2024 students
shared a variety of views:

“I like having different classes with lots of
different people”
“I’m really looking forward to City
Experience” 
“I love having the choice of electives”
“Sometimes it’s a little scary because I worry
that I won’t get to class on time but I am
looking forward to doing different subjects. I
am enjoying my classes and my teachers.” 
“It’s strange to think that by the end of this
year I will have finished junior school and
that will mean I am more than half way
through secondary education.”
“We have some new friends that are bugs -
crickets. They visit us in many classes!”
“I remember being in year 7 how stressed I
was about everything but now it’s just
normal. Like opening the lockers, we used to
get so stressed but it doesn’t stress me any
more.”

On Valentine’s Day where the power failed, RSC
showed great resilience and creativity as
teachers used analogue tools to deliver lessons,
ring bells and take rolls. 

These following photos capture how 2 classes
worked on this interesting day: a game of
windows saw the use of interesting strategies
and techniques to win, whilst others explored
the ways First Nations people communicated
complex lore across communities and across
thousands of years without writing and without
paper. 

Assistant Principals

Whilst we love IT and have become rather
dependent on it in our everyday lives, it is really
powerful to be reminded of how much we can
do without it, and how flexible and innovative
we are in our everyday work.

For the staff, our Monday professional learning
so far this year has explored effective ways to
build rapport, establishing effective classroom
routines and this continues to build on our work
in 2023 on understanding the different ways
students learn and how to craft classroom
activities that build learning in all students. 

By the time this newsletter is published we will
have had our first Parent Connect meeting for
the year focusing on understanding Compass
and Learning Tasks. The presentation and
materials for this session will be shared via
Compass news feed. Our next session will be in
week 5 term 2 where we look forward to
building greater connections in our RSC
community.

Agatha Fedrizzi, Assistant Principal



START UP PROGRAM

Congratulations to all of our Junior School
students who have shown excellent resilience
and perseverance as they navigate the start of
the school year. 

Our year 7’s have started smoothly and
confidently; navigating the new daily routines of
lockers, classrooms and reading timetables. We
couldn’t be more proud of the start they have
had. Thank you to our year 8 leaders who came
to help the new year 7’s on their first day of
secondary school. Both the teachers and
students were grateful for your expertise. 

LEADERSHIP

I would like to congratulate the 2024 Junior
School leaders on gaining their position in our
leadership program. They have eagerly begun
our leadership program and will begin school
tours very shortly. We look forward to watching
you become great ambassadors for our College. 

Year 7 leaders

Josh S
George S
Ella W
Anvi S
Alyssa S
Tharun S
Aishwarya S
Alicia O
Rachel L
Xanthe N
Stephanie O
Raha N
Bodhi S
Sisley C
Ava E
Kaveen H
Raha E
Nikita J
Lily K
Than L

Year 8 leaders

Stephen Z
Marten G
Tully L
Chevonne M
Skyla T
Arnav K
Hana K
Ryan L
Isobel W
Joel M
Summer W
Rishi A
Chloe M
Marcus K
Izabelle E
Georgia B
Kelsey I
Shang T

Junior School
COLLEGE SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

Congratulations to our Junior School students
for attending and participating in the College
Swimming carnival with great enthusiasm.
There were many dressed up students and lots
of smiles on everyone’s faces. The cheers for the
swimmer were very appreciated.

Congratulations to the following swimmers for
their achievements on the day.

Age Group Champions 
Under 13 Girls Under 13 Boys
Rosie J, Eugene L

Under 14 Girls Under 14 Boys
Emi M, Jasmine T,  Joel M

The following students have been chosen to
represent the college at the District Swimming
Competition on Monday 6th March. We wish
you all the best.

Xander J, Emi M, Rosie J, Daisy O, Tjahli T,
Jasmine T, Tilda R, Jayden K, Eugene L, Kai K,
Annalia D, Liam H, Matthew D, Mackenzie C,
Marten G and Joel M.

REMINDER – SOCIAL MEDIA
Just a quick reminder that students are not
allowed to have a social media account with
RSC in its name or photos of students in school
uniform. We strongly advise parents to check
their child’s accounts to ensure this is the case.
Students should not have a social media
account if they are under the age of 13. This is a
Police regulation as well as a school regulation.

EXTRA CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

Sport – Term 1 sport signs ups have happened. If
you have not signed up yet, students need to
see their PE teacher. 

Production – Auditions are starting this week.
We strongly encourage students to get involved
either as a cast member or back stage crew. 

Interact Club - A new initiative has started by
student leadership. See Ms Menz if you are
interested in getting involved. 

Lunchtime clubs – Clubs are beginning to start.
Look out for the ‘Daily Dispatch’ to see when
and where they are on.

D and D club – Thursday afternoon from 3.00 –
4.30 pm. See Mr Taylor if your are interested.

Breakfast club – Pancakes every Wednesday
morning in room 404. No cost



Year 7 assembly

Kathryn Mahoney, Head of Junior School

Celebrating a fantastic start to the 2024 School
Year!

We are thrilled to extend our warmest
congratulations to all Year 9 and Year 10
students for the incredibly positive start to the
2024 school year! As we reflect on the past few
weeks, it's abundantly clear that our students
have truly embraced the challenges and
opportunities presented to them with
enthusiasm, dedication, and a remarkable spirit
of camaraderie.

From the very first day of classes, it has been a
joy to witness the energy and passion coming
from our students. Whether in the classroom,
on the sports field, or participating in various
extracurricular activities, your commitment to
excellence and your willingness to push
yourselves beyond your comfort zones have
been truly commendable.

We must also extend our appreciation to the
teachers, staff, and parents who have played an
integral role in supporting our students'
success. Your guidance, and encouragement
have undoubtedly contributed to the positive
atmosphere and achievements we celebrate
today.

Junior School

Middle School

As we look ahead to the remainder of the school
year, let us carry forward the momentum and
enthusiasm that has characterized the
beginning of 2024. Together, let us continue to
show our school values of Respect, Achievement
and Resilience.

Rhett Jordon, Head of Middle School
 

The 2024 school year is now well underway! Our
Year 12 students begin the year with their
Masterclass Day. The day provided students
with opportunities to connect and focus as they
embark on their final year. 

Some highlights from the day included a
presentation delivered by Mike Rolls centred
around resilience and overcoming challenges,
along with study insights from Elevate
Education and advice from members of the
Senior School Team. A specific session was
delivered by Future Gen for our VCE-VM
students focused on becoming ‘work ready’. It
was also great to hear tips and advice from past
VCE & VCAL students reflecting on their
experiences as previous Year 12 students.

Since the beginning of term, VCE students have
been showing great focus and commitment in
their learning. Many subjects have already had
students completing necessary Learning Tasks,
with many approaching their first School Based
Assessments for 2024.

I encourage all students to apply themselves
both in the classroom and during their study
periods to the best of their ability to have a
successful beginning in their Unit 1 and Unit 3
studies.

Recently the 2024 Prefect Induction was held to
formally induct the College prefects of 2024. It
was great to see many families and student
leaders from various year levels in attendance,
both supporting and looking up to these great
individuals and role models we have at the
College. We look forward to working with you
throughout 2024.

Senior School



Senior School
CSEF (Camps Sports Excursion Funding)
Applications 2024

Applications for the CSEF (Camps Sport &
Excursion fund) are open for 2024. If you are a
new family to the College who is eligible, or if
you have recently become an eligible Centrelink
Health Care Card holder, please contact the
office in person or via the email below for an
application form.

If your child is a Health Care Card holder who is
16+ years, there is alternate application form to
complete. Please also include a copy of your
current Health Care Card (a photo is fine) or we
can copy it for you in the office.
 
Thank you to the incoming Year 7 families who
have already completed applications.

If you claimed in 2023 at Ringwood Secondary
College, this will be automatically processed for
you in 2024, and will be done so ongoing. There
is no further action required. 
 

Linda Wheeler, Administration Office
lwheeler@ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au

An interested group of year 11 and 12 VCE
Vocational Major students participated in a
Barista training course on Thursday Feb 1. The
students enthusiastically learnt to make the
coffees and were eager to have staff try their
brews.

This is all in preparation for them running a
social enterprise at school; initially for staff and
then as the students become more proficient,
opening it up for school events. A huge thank
you to the Bendigo Bank for funding the grant
for this enterprise.

From the Office

From the students…

Year 12 so far has been an eventful journey.
Academically, it is a year of challenges and
triumphs as we are navigating the demanding
coursework along with the social aspects of year
12. But with an amazing support-base of
teachers, peers, and parents, we are slowly on
our way to emerge as the best versions of
ourselves. Beyond the classroom, we have found
passions and interests such as inter school
sports, lunchtime clubs, music/drama as well as
many other aspects that are available to us. It is
a year of self-discovery as each obstacle has
become an opportunity for learning and
resilience.

We have experienced the nostalgia that comes
with our final school swimming carnival
recently. It felt surreal being the head of the
school dressed up in silly outfits seeing the year
7s and remembering when that was us. The day
flew by with many activities such as novelty
events turned into water fights, karaoke and the
famous and very popular teacher vs students
water polo match. We saw everyone in year 12
enjoy the memorable day and can’t wait to
make more of these types of memories this
year.

Year 12 has been a big jump from year 11 as it is
known to be quite important in our life to
discover our future career paths and choices.
But by managing our time, making plans with
friends and creating a positive school-life
balance we can adapt to the new and changed
environment of schooling.

Neena B & Hannah D, Head Prefects

Matt Tucker, Head of Senior School

BARRISTA TRAINING

mailto:lwheeler@ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au


Heritage Group
CHINESE NEW YEAR CELEBRATION

On the 16th of February, Room 408 transformed
into a vibrant area of celebration for the Chinese
New Year. 

It was wonderful to see many international
students come together and share their unique
dishes, creating a feast of flavours that truly
showcased unity and cultural exchange. 

From the delicious taste of traditional
dumplings to the subtle flavour of sushi and
sandwiches, complemented by a variety of
Chinese snacks, beverages, and fresh fruits, the
diversity on offer was both impressive and
enjoyable.

The highlight was the presence of the College
Principal, Ms Rosina Fotia, whose participation
reinforced our school's commitment to
embracing diversity and fostering a sense of
global community. 

As we shared stories, laughter, and food, the
event felt like a warm and welcoming tapestry
of cultures coming together. It reminded us of
the beauty in diversity and the joy of
celebrating traditions.

From the International Office
Our 70th Anniversary Celebration Day is
almost here!

There are just two more weeks before we will
gather again at the school on Saturday 16th
March to renew acquaintances, to share stories,
and especially see how the modern school
classrooms with air-conditioning, ample
lighting and fewer students in classrooms,
compare with the cold rooms, the creaky
wooden desks, and green roller chalk boards of
the first decade at RHS.

There will be walking tours around the new
buildings, searching for the sports banners you
may like to take home in the library, 

Junior School:  At midday there will be an
Acknowledgement to Country to open the day,
presented by a former student from a local
indigenous group.  There will also be musical
sessions performed by RSC students in the foyer
during the afternoon.

At 2.00PM there will be the inductions of some
past students into the various RSC halls of
recognition, where they will talk about their
successes that brought them here this day, and
others on how they shared some of their time
serving the community.

The foyer will have a kiosk offering information
about RSC, application forms for plaques and
mugs, with people to answer questions.  
Commemorative mugs will be on sale.  This
kiosk will be staffed by volunteer Heritage
committee members and others from the
school.  In Room 404, light refreshments will be
available all afternoon.

Library: There will be a photographic history
display of those 70 years showing students,
teachers, excursions, reminders of the 1956
Melbourne Olympic Games, school sporting
events, overseas travel and more.  On the video
screens you will see and hear former students
and teachers talking about their experiences at
RHS/RSC.  These screenings will be continuous
during the afternoon.

As a special treat, each visitor can take home a
booklet that has stories written by students,
teachers, and principals from past years, sharing
their good times and memories of school days.  
Extracts from school magazines and yearbooks
add to reliving the long history of this college,
that now educates 1600+ students.

Be aware that the railway crossing works will
prevent you from crossing from the Ringwood
side of the tracks to the school side, so
alternative routes will need to be found via
Canterbury Rd, Campbell St and Dublin Rd to
access the college.  Check with your GPS to be
sure you avoid the crossing works.

Barry Ring, Convenor
RSC Heritage and Alumni Group



Hi! We are Mia and Mila, and we are from 7G,
the is our first term of high school! 

In History we have been learning how to draw,
identify and understand the meanings of the
different symbols and drawings used in
Aboriginal art, rock paintings, cave paint and
body paint. We have been learning about the
Aboriginal, Torres Strait islander history and
about the Kulin Nation. We are looking forward
to learning about Ancient Greece and Ancient
China later in the year.

Mia and Mila 7G

Year 8 ACE Geography have been investigating
plate tectonics. Using Oreos, students gained a
greater understanding of the ways plates move.
Students investigated divergent, convergent,
transform and hot spots, created each in Oreos
and discovered the results of these movements
on earth.

Clare Rafferty

Humanities
Mathematics Years 7 -10 
Information for Parents and Students
 
There have been some questions from parents
and students regarding the required Maths
textbooks for 2024. We have moved to a
different system for student access to the online
texts this year. 
 
If your child is in Year 7 - 10 Mainstream Maths
or Numeracy Support you need to have
purchased the Cambridge text, at least the
digital text. You have the option to purchase the
physical textbook as well. 
 
If your child is in Year 7 – 10 ACE Maths or Year 9
– 10 Extension Maths you should have
purchased the Mathspace text. The digital
access is compulsory, or you may opt to buy the
digital and physical textbook bundle. 
 
For ALL students the digital resource is the
compulsory purchase to access the required
text for 2024. It is imperative that your child has
online access to the correct resource, to aid in
their learning and progress in Mathematics this
year. 
 
If you have not made this purchase yet, please
check the school website for the Campion
booklist for your child: 
 
Uniforms & Textbooks | Ringwood Secondary
College (ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au)
 
Campion will accept orders for Mathspace up
until 29th Feb only. Cambridge orders will be
available through Campion past that date.
 
If you have any queries, please contact me via
email at: 
amilkeraitis@ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au
 

Amanda Milkeraitis, Head of Mathematics 
 

Mathematics

https://www.ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au/enrolment/uniforms-and-textbooks/
https://www.ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au/enrolment/uniforms-and-textbooks/
mailto:amilkeraitis@ringwoodsc.vic.edu.au


On the 6th of February Ringwood Secondary
made their way down to Aquanation to
participate in the annual House Swimming
Carnival. 

It was awesome to see a huge turnout across all
year levels with many students competing in
not only swimming events but also the outdoor
and indoor novelty events. The inflatable relay
and water slides were two favourites amongst
the students and increased overall participation.

Students were challenged with riddles in order
to receive a stamp as their ticket for 1 entry on
the waterslide. For some, the riddles were too
easy and for others it took some more thought
but it was good to get some brains ticking over. 

In 4th place on 525 points was Jackman. In 3rd
place on 581 points was Mabo. In 2nd place on
628 points was Freeman. The winner of the 2024
Ringwood House Swimming Carnival was
FRAZER on 885 points!

I would like to make a special mention to the
following students who are our 2024 age group
champions:

Girls
13 Yr Girls: Rosie J
14 Yr Girls: Jasmine T & Emi M
15 Yr Girls: Lucy D
16 Yr Girls: Leia G
17 Yr Girls: Emily D
20 Yr Girls: Olivia M 

Boys
13 Yr Boys: Eugene L
14 Yr Boys: Byron G
15 Yr Boys: Joel M
16 Yr Boys: Joshua P
17 Yr Boys: Bryan W
20 Yr Boys: Finlay H 

Thankyou to all the staff members, student
prefects and year level sport leaders who helped
on the day. Your assistance made the day run a
lot smoother and without you we simply
wouldn’t be able to run such a great carnival. 

A massive shoutout to Mr Ingleton who put in a
tremendous amount of work behind the scenes
organising the carnival & did a fantastic job on
the day. Congratulations to everyone that
participated and all the best to the students
who will be competing at Division Swimming on
the 4th of March!

Mr Edwards, Sports Intern

Swimming Carnival

Thank you for reading!



NAPLAN Testing is being conducted on the following dates:

13th March: Writing Test Year 7 & Year 9 
15th March: Reading Test Year 7 & Year 9
18th March: Conventions of Language Year 7 & Year 9
20th March: Numeracy Year 7 & Year 9

NAPLAN




















